
 

 

 

CIRCULAR 
 

Department: Listing  

Circular Ref. No.: NSE/CML/2022/58 Date: December 15, 2022 

 
To, 
All Listed Companies  
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Subject: Filing of Equity announcements and Financial Results to be made available on the 
NEAPS (NSE Electronic Application Processing System) platform.  
 
This is in continuation to Exchange Circular no NSE/CML/2022/03 dated January 06, 2022, Circular 
Ref. No: NSE/CML/2022/09 dated February 17, 2022, and Circular Ref. No.: NSE/CML/2022/34 dated 
July 08, 2022, informing about the launch of New Digital Portal which was made live for filings with 
the Exchange. 
 
With reference to the above and to bring all the filings under one single portal, it has been decided by 
the Exchange that filings for the Equity Announcements and Financial Results will be made available 
only on NEAPS portal with effect from December 17, 2022.  
 
Henceforth, the Companies will have to file their disclosures for the Equity Announcements subjects 
and Financial Results in the same manner as it was available on the NEAPS platform in the month of 
February 2022.  
 
Further, this is to clarify that: 
 
- For outcome of board meeting with only financial results as agenda item as Quarterly/Half 

yearly/Annual Financial results (PDF file) will have to be filed only under Quick Results module 
on NEAPS.  

- For outcome of board meeting with multiple agenda item along with financial results will have 
to filed under both Announcement and Quick result module on NEAPS. 

- Furthermore, the XBRL submission for the Financial Results will have to be filed under Full 
Results module on NEAPS. 

 
Contact details of the Exchange Officers for the respective subjects are available on the NEAPS portal 
and the companies can get in touch with the respective officers for the issues and queries pertaining to 
filings on the NEAPS platform.   

 
Yours faithfully, 
For National Stock Exchange of India Limited  
 
 
Avishkar Naik  
Head – Listing Compliance  


